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	Minutes  
	NORTHERN IRELAND BOARD FILLIN "Committee" \* MERGEFORMAT 
	
	NIB 10 FILLIN "Meeting No" \* MERGEFORMAT 

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Date
	Monday 13th September 2010 FILLIN "Day and Date" \* MERGEFORMAT 
	

	Time
	2.00 pm  FILLIN "Time of meeting" \* MERGEFORMAT 
	

	Venue
	Training Room, MITRE Rehabilitation Unit, Musgrave Park Hospital FILLIN "Meeting held at" \* MERGEFORMAT 
	

	
	
	


Present: Cathie McIlroy (Chair), Brian Beattie, Liz Cavan, Catherine Elliman, Joanne Fleck, Stephanie Heasley, Emer Hopkins, Danny Kerr, Denise Lowry, Lynne McCartney, Elaine McConnell, Bridie McKeating,  Andy McMullan, Gloria Mills, Mark Quinn, Jane Rankin, Teresa Ross, Fionnuala Sayers, Fiona Talbot.

1.
Apologies were received from:   Jacqui Crosbie, Geraldine McKnight, Claire Ronald (CSP).

2.
In attendance:  From the CSP: Natalie Beswetherick (Director, Practice and Development), Ann Green (Chair of Council), Hilary McErlean, Tom Sullivan.

3.
Minutes of the Last Meeting and Matters Arising      The Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 21st June were approved.

Commissioning Plan   Claire McGartland is responsible for commissioning groups in NI and will meet with Tom Sullivan and Elaine McConnell following the appointment of group members.

‘Good Practice’ document.  Hilary McErlean would try to find out if this document was available yet.  (Document obtained from Teresa Ross and emailed to ACPM and Board Members 22nd September 2010). 
4.
Correspondence Received
A list of all correspondence received was circulated. 

Tom Sullivan commented that he had submitted a response to the Dementia Strategy paper, incorporating comments from board members.  He was still awaiting Board member comments to the paper on the Acute Services Review – he would need to submit a response by 31 October. 

Action: All Board Members

The Allied Health Professions Federation, led by the CSP, will be providing a UK wide response on the proposals re: independent prescribing.

5.
Reports
5.1
Representative to Council 

Liz Cavan presented a spoken report, commenting on key items from the council papers.

Item 8   
All Board members are encouraged to read the CSP’s 2010 Annual Corporate Plan Progress Report.   Liz would be happy to answer any questions.

Item 11 
Workforce Planning and Graduate Employment   This paper updates on recent developments in workforce planning and physiotherapy graduate employment in the UK.  Given that there is a graduate unemployment in Northern Ireland, this paper might be a useful aid to putting the case for creating new posts/retaining existing posts.  Tom commented that this issue has been raised at departmental level on numerous occasions.     Liz suggested putting together a group to create a plan to influence and carry out actions that haven’t been done before – the paper would be a good starting point.  Someone would be required  to lead a NI task force on this. There is a need for different strategies  for trust level and for departmental level.  Ann Green emphasised the usefulness of getting hold of the stories of individual students.  Mark Quinn felt that students would be very keen to be part of this process.  Ann Green noted that some universities are putting on 1 day courses on Saturdays for recent graduates – a very useful way of making ex students feel supported and also a great way to keep in touch with what the picture is re employment.  Liz felt it would be worth doing a story on a UK graduate working abroad –emphasising that their training was paid for by UK taxpayers.  Catherine Elliman suggested emphasising that the clinical need has not alleviated in any way.  Board agreed that Liz Cavan should ask Council for a piece of work to be done on this specifically for NI. 

Action: Liz Cavan

Item 12  Branding   A presentation will be made at the forthcoming Council meeting.  The CSP lozenge will definitely not change.  The branding emphasis will be on the CSP letters.  Suggested logos have been shown in Frontline.  The company carrying out the branding exercise has consulted widely with members and Council will arrive at a final decision following the presentation.  Board members were reminded that there was still time to go to surveymonkey and submit their views.

Action: All Board Members

Item 10  CIOG review  The COIG review group will be presenting their recommendations to Council.  It is hoped that the agreed plans will be implemented by the end of 2011.  It is envisaged that all CIOGs (to be renamed ‘professional networks’) will have a voice by carefully fitting them into one of six ‘alliance groups’.   The chairs of each alliance group will form an executive. 

5.2  
Senior Negotiating Officer/Regional Steward

A written report had been submitted by Claire Ronald.    Catherine Elliman made additional comments.   Definitions of on call etc, are still to be thrashed out through JNF.   AFC progress is still slow outside of the Belfast Trust.   Brian Beattie asked if there was a natural run-through from band 5 to 6.  Catherine said there was a letter to be used but as far as she knows it hasn’t been used yet.  Brian pointed out that an automatic run-through, based on number of days worked, had been agreed for social workers.

5.3 Public Relations Officer’s Report

The Irish News had made an approach re: getting someone to speak on ligament injuries for a sports story.  The final article didn’t mention quotes from any individual physiotherapists but did name check the CSP.

5.4 
Treasurer’s Report

A written report was provided by Emer Hopkins.

5.5
Policy Officer’s Report

A written report was presented by Tom Sullivan.

Following the sad loss of Patricia Blackburn the physiotherapy profession is again without representation at the department.   It is crucial that this post is filled – one of the main tasks is to take forward the AHP strategy for NI.    Liz Cavan has recently been elected chair of AHPFNI and had agreed to write to the Minister on behalf of AHPFNI asking him to address the matter urgently.   Liz noted that it would be a great shame if the work Patricia had started re the AHP strategy were not to be taken forward.  On Thursday 9th September, the Department gave evidence to the Health Committee re: the NI health budget.  If health is not ring fenced as it is in England, the CSR will have a potentially devastating effect on the Health Service in NI.  The worst case scenario is a budget cut of 25% over 4 years.  It is estimated that NI is currently spending 2% less per head of population on health than in England.

Natalie Beswetherick commented that she was very aware that austerity measures will affect all areas of practice.  The forthcoming P&D Committee meeting (to be held on 21st September)will be looking at a paper seeking to get the Committee thinking strategically about the cuts.  There is a need to look at the evidence base and models of service delivery and then agree professionally what work can be stopped.  Briefings have been developed on a number of subjects  and will be available in the next few weeks.    Natalie asked Board members to email (beswetherickn@csp.org.uk) her if they are very passionate about any service in particular.   There is a need to maximise the engagement of clinical teams;  managers and clinicians need to think about delivering services in a different way – without a negative effect on patient care.   

Brian Beattie suggested that as health and social care budgets are combined in NI, there may be opportunities to be part of the solution rather than the problem – eg. in the area of domiciliary care (currently a major expense). 

The Board agreed that professional heads o f service would discuss delivering services in a different way – without a negative effect on patient care, and feed back to the Board for further discussion and feedback to P&D.  

Action: Heads of Service/All Board Members
5.6
Education Representative

No report submitted.

5.7
Health and Safety Representative

No report submitted.

5.8
AHPFNI

Board members were asked to note that the official launch of AHPFNI would take place in the Long Gallery on Wednesday 17th November.  Further information would be available in due course.

5.9 
Professional Practice and Service Delivery Committee Representative

Elaine McConnell provided an update from the recent Committee meeting.  The Medicines and Prescribing group is continuing to work closely with the department of health on the issue of independent prescribing for physiotherapy.  Negotiations continue to be delicate and the committee was asked to agree to the continuation of this group and the name change.   N.Ireland can if desired nominate someone to sit on this group.  Liz Cavan agreed to carry out this role in the short term as she has previous experience of the group working.  This was approved by the Board.

The N.Ireland report is normally tabled for noting.   At the meeting the worsening financial situation and the retraction of services was discussed.  Members and the CSP were asked for  views/ experience  from around the UK with regard to prioritisation and cutting services.
Action: Liz Cavan, Elaine McConnell
6.
ARC
ARC 2011 will be held on 9th and 10th February in Manchester.  Motions will be required by 13th October.  There was a short discussion about possible subjects, including: the financial crisis/vacancy controls/health economics & the value of physiotherapy.  Attendee nominations would be required by 7th January.  Liz Cavan agreed to attend as a voting representative.  Other Board members were asked to consider whether or not they would be willing to attend.  

Action: All Board Members

7.
Regional Pathways
Teresa Ross  updated the Board.   Work on the pathways is ongoing.  Paediatrics is led by Bridie McKeating, Acute Services by Gloria Mills and Seamus Doherty, Physical/Learning Difficulties by Karen McMaster.   The Board agreed to keep this issue on the Board agenda and for early drafts of the pathway documents to be viewed  by Board members.  Teresa agreed to draw up a set of draft principles for communication – for Board members to comment on at the December meeting.

Action: Teresa Ross

8.
Management Structures in NI

It is expected that there will be more development in the various management structures by the time of the December Board meeting.  Tom Sullivan will aim to issue an update in advance.

Action: Tom Sullivan
9.
Board Objectives

It was agreed that the number of Board objectives should be considered.  Board members agreed to think about this and to discuss this further at the December Board meeting. Cathie McIlroy, Elaine McConnell and Liz Cavan agreed to meet with Tom Sullivan in advance of the December Board meeting to find a point of reference to work from.

Action: Cathie McIlroy, Liz Cavan, Elaine McConnell, Tom Sullivan

10. 
Any Other Business
Cathie McIlroy tabled a powerpoint slide, produced for the AHPFNI, detailing how music therapists contribute to the Stroke Care Pathway.  The Board discussed what a slide detailing the contribution of physiotherapists might contain.  After discussion, the Board agreed to ask Nicola Moran to put something together.  Gloria Mills agreed to approach Nicola.    

Action: Gloria Mills

The Board noted that Karen Gunn’s brother had recently died.  Tom Sullivan agreed to send a card on behalf of the Board.

Action: Tom Sullivan
The Irish Association of Chartered Physiotherapists would be held in Limerick on 11th-13th November.    Information on registration would be forwarded through to ACPM and Board members (email sent22nd September).

Congress will be held in Liverpool on 15th and 16th October.  Ann Green guaranteed the Board two places at the early bird rate.  The Board agreed to offer support of £150 per person, for up to two people, towards the costs of attending Congress.  Hilary McErlean would email Board members asking for expressions of interest (email sent 21st September).

The possibility of offering financial support towards members attending the Amsterdam WCPT was raised.  Board agreed to discuss at the December meeting.

Elaine McConnell raised a point of concern.  A new regional haemophilia post is going to be advertised internally in the Belfast Trust.  The Board agreed to wait for a clearer understanding of the full circumstances before expressing any concerns. Gloria Mills agreed to try to clarify and Catherine Elliman agreed to discuss with Claire Ronald.

Action: Catherine Elliman , Gloria Mills
Jane Rankin informed the Board that the review of NICE document re: malignant spinal cord compression was published.  Macmillan will be sponsoring a post for a regional coordinator.  

The next Board meeting will be held on Monday 6th December at 2pm in the MITRE Rehabilitation Centre.
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